

Catherine McAuley Junior School,
Bunscoil NicAmhlaidh,
Castlemoyle,
New Ross,
Co. Wexford.
9th October 2017

Dear Parents/Guardians.

We have had meetings for parents of all classes over the past two weeks. There will be a meeting for parents who could not make the day meetings on **Tuesday** of **next week**-17th October.

- Junior & Senior Infants 7pm
- First /Second Class 8pm

We will discuss homework/school lunch menu changes/headlice/traffic. If there is anything else you would like discussed please let me know. All are welcome.

The Parents Association are holding a meeting on Tuesday this week at 7.30pm.

Class expenses are now due. Thank you to the parents who have paid the expenses already.

We are having **Jersey Day** on Friday this week in aid of GOAL. Donations can be given to the teacher.

If you have any **tracksuit bottoms** that are too small for your child we would really appreciate them as we use them when children have 'a little accident' in school.

September was Attendance Awareness Month.

- A special word of congratulations to Ms O'Shea's Class. The full class was in school every day last week.
- ❖ 173 children have not missed any day this year and 49 children have only missed one day. Well done.

The winners of the Attendance Poster Competition are:

- ❖ Junior Infants-Mia Kelly, Molly Kielthy, Corissa Moloney, Indie Animashaun
- Senior Infants-Lena Mroz, Holly Gardiner, Olivia Paul.
- ❖ First classes-Martyna Polanska, Ruth Curry, Zofia Andrzejewska, Kuba Skrobich.
- ❖ Second classes-Zara Mizgajska, Mark Murphy, Emily Cody, Meda Jakubaityte

We will continue with the Attendance Lotto and weekly ticks for full attendance.

Regular attendance really helps your child's learning and social development.

We are having **Road Safety Week** in school this week. We ask for your co-operation in using the road safely particularly when dropping off and collecting your child. We encourage all parents to park on the Bawnmore and walk up to the school at drop off time and collection time. 2nd Class pupils

If you are happy for your child to walk into school from the Bawnmore in the mornings and to meet you on the Bawnmore after school please return the signed form. This applies to 2nd Class children only. All other pupils must be collected unless they are going on the bus.

Reminder: School is closed on **Wednesday 18th October** for Staff Training in the Language Curriculum.

Thank you for your on-going support and co-operation.

Elma Sutton Principal

Tel: 051 425586 Email:newrossjuniorschool@gmail.com